CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 26, 2017
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Deacon Schofield.  Members present were Rita Selby, Peter Leighton, Steve Kenney, Donna Bosworth, Pat Lee, Joseph Braga, Jim O’Leary, Deacon Bill Schofield and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. Jim O’Leary made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Rita Selby and unanimously approved.
1) BAZAAR
Father Lemlin noted that Kristen Gallagher had sent in an email advising that donations are continuing to come in.  The major raffle tickets were mailed this past Friday.  There is a new freezer that has been donated and a new fryolator is being purchased.
2) GRANDMA’S ATTIC

Rita Selby reported that during August all items were sold at half price. They are in the process of transitioning from summer items to fall items.  Grandma’s Attic continues to grow. 
3) FINANCE

Father Lemlin reported that the Finance Committee met on September 6th and approved the results of the previous fiscal year.  Also the auditor’s report was accepted. Father Lemlin noted that finances are doing well with average weekly collections of $3400. 
4) FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin reported that faith formation has been going on for the past few weeks. The bible study group has begun.  There will be a break for three weeks while Father Lemlin is on sabbatical. 

5) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin reported that the new doors had been installed on the lower level of the church building.  They consist of a door and a panel that opens.  The doors are ADA approved and should be more weather efficient.  There will be a meeting with another company regarding installing a new chair lift.  Options are being reviewed regarding the disposition of the existing chair lift.
6) DIOCESE CAPITAL CAMPAIGN
Father Lemlin noted that there will be a Diocese Capital Campaign.  The campaign will be staggered over a two year period.  Christ the King Church will be involved at the end of 2019.  Of the amounts raised by each parish 60% will go to the Diocese and 40% will remain with the parish.  There is not a requirement that the parish meet its goal to participate in the division of proceeds. The goal may be one year’s income which would be approximately $170,000. 
7) SURVEY

Father Lemlin noted that it had been a while since there was a parish survey.  He suggested a survey to assess the needs of the parish and to obtain input as to what would be beneficial for parishioners.  He noted that many parishioners are growing older and some are restricted to homes or a nursing facility. The survey could be used to identify priorities.  There was discussion among the members and it was decided to give some thought as to possible questions.  The survey would probably take place at the beginning of the year
The next meeting will be held on October 24, 2017.
There being no further business, Peter Leighton made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Jim O’Leary and unanimously approved.

